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Dear Friends,

'Memories are made of this........'

For those of us with long enough memories, these are the
words of a popular Dean Martin song from 1967!

November is a month which is filled with memories of various
kinds. For the children, Bonfire night with parties & fireworks, is
an annual night of fun. However, as we get older we learn that
it commemorates the plotting by Guy Fawkes to blow up the
Houses of Parliament.

On Remembrance Sunday, and November 11th, we  remember the sacrifice made by all
those who gave their lives for our freedom, by wearing our poppies and standing in two
minutes silence.  Special services are held in our churches as we thank God for the
selfless people who 'gave their tomorrows for our today'.

And, right at the beginning of the month, the church commemorates All Saints Day and All
Souls Day. All Saints reminds us of all who have lived lives of dedication & service to God.
It's a time to celebrate the sort of qualities God wants in all of us as we go about our daily
lives.

All Souls is when our thoughts are directed to those near & dear to us who have returned
to their eternal home in heaven. Lighting a candle as we bring them to mind, helps us to
focus on all that was good in their lives. (Details of the special service for this is at the
bottom of the page).

Memory is such a special gift. It connects us with people and events which are no longer
present to us. When someone we love dies we feel a desperate need to connect our lives
with that person. This is where memory comes to our aid. At first, grief may be too raw &
painful, but over time, the memories of happy times and events will help heal the hurt, loss
& pain. The modern day trend of filling a Memory Box  can help us to hold on to special
times through photos, letters, music, scents and treasured items.

In our churches we have the opportunity to regularly remember God's great love for all of
us through his Son Jesus Christ. At the Communion service we are reminded 'Do this in
remembrance of me' as we share in the breaking of bread and the taking of wine. The
wonderful thing is that when we remember Him in this way He actually becomes present to
us. Not physically present, but nevertheless really present.

Memories are like the visit of a friend and something to cherish. Whatever helps you to
remember, I pray that this November, your thoughts are focused on the happy times and
the many blessings that friends and family bring throughout our lives. After all, precious
memories are made of this..........….

Service of Commemoration at 5pm on 3rd November at Acton. Please sign up the
name of your departed  relative or friend at the back of one of the churches, by the
end of October.

Ann



3

Acton
  3rd  Nov 11 am Communion, 5 pm Commemoration
10th  Nov   8 am  Communion,10:50 am Remembrance, 5 pm Evensong
17th  Nov 10 am Messy Church, 5 pm Evensong
24th  Nov   8 am Communion,11 am Morning Prayer, 5 pm Evensong
  1st  Dec 11 am Communion, 4 pm Advent Carols at Worleston

Church Minshull
  3rd  Nov  9:30 am Communion
10th  Nov 10:50 am Remembrance
17th  Nov 11 am Cafe Church
24th  Nov 11 am Messy Church
  1st  Dec 11 am Communion, 4 pm Advent Carols at Worleston

Worleston
 3rd   Nov   9:30 am Morning Prayer
10th  Nov 10:50 am Remembrance
17th  Nov   9.30 am All Age
24th  Nov   9:30 am Communion
  1st  Dec   4 pm Advent Carols

Wettenhall
  3rd  Nov 11 am Morning Prayer
10th  Nov 10:50 am Remembrance
17th  Nov  11 am All Age
24th  Nov   6:30 pm Communion
  1st  Dec   4 pm Advent Carols at Worleston, 6 pm Christingle

Sunday
Services
November 2019
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St David’s Church
Wettenhall

Visit: www.wettenhallchurch.org.uk
Sidespersons
3rd Nov Mrs M Sherry
10th Nov Mr G Tucker
17th Nov Brownies/Guides
24th Nov Informal
1st Dec Churchwardens
Cleaning & Flowers
3rd / 10th

Nov
Mrs H Wilson &
Family

17th / 24th

Nov
Mrs S Ward &
Mrs I Drinkall

1st / 8th

Dec
Mrs M Sherry

Diary Dates
November 9th

Don Reid comedy evening at
 7:30 pm in church (see back page)

Mobile Library
The Cheshire East Mobile Library calls at
St. David's Church, Wettenhall on a three
weekly cycle: Tuesdays 12.05-12.20pm .
The next visits are on 12th November, 3rd

December & 24th December.

A service of remembrance will take place
on 10th November at 10:50 am.
Our earlier start is to enable us to stand in
two minutes silence with the rest of the
nation.

The next meeting of the
Cholmondston & Wettenhall Parish
Council will be held on Thursday 28th

November at 7:30 pm in St David’s
Church.

Darnhall & Wettenhall WI

We Will Remember Them

What an enjoyable October meeting we
had! It was lovely to be back in the Village
Hall once more. Everything was set out
for our annual Meat & Potato Pie Supper,
followed by a Beetle Drive. Several
people won the raffle. Madam President
thanked the Secretary & her husband for
attending and for all their hard work in
setting up the tables and chairs in
preparation for a lovely evening.

The first meeting of this group will take
place at St Mary’s Acton on Wednesday
27th November at 6pm. If you would like
further information or to attend this
meeting please contact Rev. Anne.

From the Registers
Burial of Ashes
9th October 2019
Richard David Rutter
(Formerly of Holme Farm, Wettenhall)

Parish Council

Bereavement Meet Up Group
Christingle Service

Our annual Christingle Service takes place
on Advent Sunday, December 1st at 6pm.
We look forward to welcoming Calveley
School choir and many of the pupils, as they
enjoy making their own Christingles
throughout the service. If you haven't made a
Christingle before then do come along and
find out what it's all about!. The collection
from this service is donated to The Children's
Society.
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Coffee & CakeHappy Birthday
This Month to:  The next meetings are on

Thursday  7th November
 and

5th December
Times are from 10 am-12 noon &
everyone is very welcome for as

little or as long as they wish.

Belated birthday greetings to Mrs Ruth
Brooks who celebrated her 90th
birthday at the end of October. We hope
she had a lovely day!

Adam Rowland Imogen Elliott

Alexandra Drinkall Maggie Harrington

Alice Edwards Megan Farrell

Ava Robinson Scarlett Heath

Edward Kinsey Thomas Alexander

Macmillan Coffee
Morning

A big thank you to everyone who supported
the Macmillan Coffee Morning in
September. The church was filled with
every age, from the tiniest of babies to the
more mature!  Special thanks to the young
people of Ashton House Nursery who
baked cakes, decorated tables, arranged
face painting & modelled playdough.  A
record total of £600 was raised in little more
than two hours!

Congratulations to Robert Brooks who celebrated with birthday cake at the
Morning Prayer Service on October 6th. We wish him many happy returns!
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Darnhall Brownies
Darnhall Brownies enjoyed decorating cakes for their Macmillan Coffee Evening!
They also spent time playing in the woods, collecting Conkers and watching the
cows.

Our Harvest Festival Service was held at
the end of September. The church was
filled with many wonders of God's
beautiful creation. Afterwards we enjoyed
a delicious carvery of beef, ham & pork
supplied by Grants Butchers and followed
with a selection of delicious desserts.
Thank you to everyone who decorated
the church so beautifully & helped to
prepare such a sumptuous supper.

All Is Safely Gathered In
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Parable of the Lost Sheep
All the sheep were safely found at the All Age Service in September

Chester Cathedral Plough Service

A traditional Plough Service will be held in Chester Cathedral on 12th January 2020 to give
thanks for the land and those who work it. We will bless a plough and pray for favourable
weather upon the land in 2020. Plough services date back to medieval times when the
village church kept the plough for the community.
Light refreshments will be available following the service.
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WETTENHALL COUNTRYSIDE
MAINTENANCE

Your local family business

DOMESTIC
Driveways & patios built & repaired
Steam clean makes the above safe

Landscaping & Fencing

EQUESTRIAN
Ménages, Fencing, Muck stores &

Stables
All built & repaired

Muck heaps removed
All field work considered

AGRICULTURE
Tractor & man, JCB site master for hire

All agricultural work considered
We move heaven & earth to help
For advice or a free quote call:

Pete on 01270 528244/07960223920
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on Tuesdays
 5 November and 3 December 2019

from 10.30 am
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Note from Editor: There is a lot of useful information on this site and following their advice will help
you stay safe online. However I have been doing a lot of research into Cyber Security this year and
the claim that Generation Z (16 - 24 yr olds), is the age group to take advice from on security is
somewhat belied by the Lloyds bank report that says that is the age group falling victim to bank scams
most often. Like any advice think before you follow it. Stay Safe
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Worleston School News
Dear Parents and Carers,
Namaste! I want to take this opportunity to thank you for all your encouragement and
support with my trip to Nepal this summer. My month away was challenging,
rewarding and made me fall in love with such a beautiful country.
I went over to Nepal, at the start of August, as part of an LRTT charity team. This
charity works to improve sustainability in education, around the world and I feel lucky
to have been part of this. We were based in Kathmandu, where we worked with the
Nepali charity ‘Volunteers Initiative Nepal’, whose main aim is to help improve lives
across Nepal, through a range of different projects (including school projects).
Our month started by learning about the Nepali school system and how it differed from
our own. After this, we got the opportunity to go into schools, meet the head teachers
and observe a range of teachers’ lessons. These observations then became the basis
for our conference planning. We were given one piece of sugar paper and one day to
plan a four-day conference made up of 20 training sessions – it was hard work.
The conference itself was a huge success. In pairs we worked alongside 10-15 Nepali
teachers in building up their confidence, skills and knowledge. The conference
provided opportunities for me to teach, but also to learn so much from the Nepali
teachers. Finally, we got the opportunity to return to schools and see how they had
put the training into practice, as well as giving them feedback.
Amongst all this, I had the opportunity to become immersed in Nepali life and learn
about their culture and traditions. We went to the jungle, the lakes and even got to see
Mount Everest.
I have taken so much away from my trip and hope to pass on so much of what I have
learnt and the small changes we can make. I hope that in the future I can continue to
work with such a kind, caring and welcoming country.
Miss Ramage



15

Playground equipment from PTA
More playground equipment has arrived this week which has all been funded by the PTA
and their fundraising events. The children have loved being outside playing with all their
new goodies. Thank you to the PTA and all families for making it possible.

Year 5/6 Hockey Tournament
Congratulations to our year 5/6 hockey
team who took part in the Inter-
Schools Hockey tournament at Crewe
Vagrants. We are so very proud of all
of them #hockeysuperstars

Aldi Tokyo 2020 Poster and Stickers

Please keep shopping at Aldi and asking for the stickers We are over half way
there with our poster, and once it is full we will send it away to be in with a

chance of winning £20,000 for sports equipment for the school. Many
thanks to everyone who has handed in stickers so far and please keep

collecting!

Recycle4Charity Box

We now have a Recycle4Charity box in school for recycling inkjet cartridges.
Please recycle any old inkjet cartridges you may have at home to help school

with recycling, and raise money for The Sick Children’s Trust who helped Max
and his family so much during his heart transplant. You can find the box in

the office foyer of school.
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Calveley School News
It’s been a busy term here at Calveley Primary Academy. We have welcomed back lots of
familiar faces, and lots of new families too!
On the 10th October we celebrated #HelloYellow. All the children dressed in yellow and
donated money to support children and young people’s mental health. The day was a
fantastic success. All classes took part in exciting activities to explore their feelings and
mental health.
As part of our harvest collection, our head boys have visited Nantwich food bank to hand in
our donations and learn why we donate to people in need. Here is what they thought…
“When we became head boys we were delighted that part of the role included visiting the
Nantwich food bank. So, on the 8th of October at 11:20am, we arrived at the food bank to
hand in Calveley’s donation of food. We were greeted at the door by a volunteer who
showed us where to put our food. After we had been fully acquainted we got to work. First,
we weighed it all. Then, we wrote the dates on. Finally, we organized all the food into
boxes. On the whole we really enjoyed the opportunity to be a part of such an incredible
organization helping people in our area.”
By Peter and Ben
Calveley Primary Academy Head Boys 2019-2020
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RECIPE

6-8 courgettes - depending on
size
2 oz/50gm  onion, chopped
4 oz/100gm minced beef
2 oz/50gm breadcrumbs
1 teaspoon marjoram
1/2 pint/250 ml cheese sauce
2 oz/50gm grated cheese
salt and pepper to taste
oil for frying

▪ Boil the courgettes for 5 minutes.
▪ Cut in half and scoop out the centres.
▪ Chop the centres and fry with the onion and

minced beef.
▪ Mix the breadcrumbs into this meat mixture,

and add seasoning and marjoram.
▪ Put the mixture into the courgette shells and

place in a greased ovenproof dish.
▪ Spoon over the cheese sauce to cover the

tops and sprinkle with grated cheese.
▪ Bake in a moderate oven :

        350F/Mark 4/175C for 20 minutes.

Stuffed Courgettes

Ingredients Method

Serves: 4

There has been a glut of courgettes this year so this recipe is by courtesy of my friend,
Ruth Simpson who, 40 years ago, had a recipe book, '100 Ways with Minced Beef'
published by Letts. She doesn't think it's still in print!  I have always found it useful.
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From the Registers

Thanks

Marriage
On 28th September 2019 Kirsty Harris
and James Harwood were married at
St Oswald’s.
Congratulations!

Baptism
On Sunday 29th September 2019,
Henry Michael Pierre Sinstadt, the
infant son of Toni Sinstadt and Rebecca
Nicklin was baptised at St Oswald’s
We welcome him into the family of
the church.

Thank you to all those who decorated
the church so beautifully for Harvest.
Thank you to Gary Basford and his
team for a delicious harvest supper.
Thank you to those who contributed to
a magnificent amount of food for
the Food Bank.
Thank you to those who contributed to
our Macmillan  Coffee Morning
collection when we raised £64.

Joan Grocott

  Sunday 1st December at 4pm

Advent Carol Service led by the
 St Christopher Chorale

Joan's family was able to send £375 to
each of the following charities
after her funeral : Christies Hospital,
the Donkey Sanctuary and St
Luke's Hospice. This magnificent sum
is a token of the high regard in
which Joan was held by everyone who
knew her.

Advance Notice

St Oswald’s Church
Worleston

Visit: www.worlestonchurch.org.uk

Sidesmen
3rd Nov Mr & Mrs D Booth
10th Nov Mr & Mrs M

Alexander
17th Nov Mr A Jackson
24th Nov Mrs A Fletton
1st Dec Mrs J Alexander &

Mrs D Darlington
Flower Rota
3rd Nov Mrs J Bailey
10th Nov Mrs I Burnley
17th Nov Mrs S Heap
1st Dec Mrs K Alexander
Church Cleaning
November Mrs S Heap
December Volunteers Please
Coffee Rota
3rd Nov Mrs A Fletton
10th Nov Anyone who can

help
17th Nov Mrs M Booth
24th Nov Mrs K Alexander
1st Dec Mrs I Burnley
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This year we are
joining with Nantwich
Parish Church and
will send our boxes to
T4U. Please pick up
a leaflet in church
which explains how
to fill your box. The
suggested donation
for help with postage
is £2.50. Please bring
your box to church by
Sunday November
17th. We will then
take them to the
collection point in
Nantwich

Shoe Boxes (all Parishes)

The school communion service is on
Tuesday 26th November at 9.30am.
Friends and families are most welcome.

Bereavement Meet-Up Groups

A service of remembrance will take place
on 10th November at 10:50 am.
Our earlier start is to enable us to stand in
two minutes silence with the rest of the
nation.

We Will Remember Them

St Oswald’s School Service

PCC Meeting

Thursday 14th  November
7 pm in Church

The first of these groups for people who have experienced loss, grief and bereavement will
meet at St Mary's Acton on Wednesday 27th  November at 6 pm. This is intended to
provide opportunities for sharing, networking and be a means of comfort and support. The
meeting will last for about an hour.
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Ladies Lunch
Wednesday 13th November at

Barbridge Inn, Barbridge 12.30pm - Cost: £10

(No need to book)
All welcome including gents who gather to enjoy lunch.

JM CARS
YOUR LOCAL TAXI

COMPANY

TEL / FAX     01270 528006
 MOBILE       07951 590756

4/6 SEATER VEHICLES

St Oswald’s School / Church Harvest Supper
4th October 2019

The evening raised £65.26 from the collection in church, £158.00 from the raffle
and after expenses to the village shop, £286.00 from the food, giving a total of
£509.26.

This has been divided equally between “The friends of Worleston School” and St
Oswald’s Church, (i.e = £254.63p each).

Many thanks to all who helped with and supported this event.
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Coffee & Cake

St Oswald’s Worleston
Saturday November 2nd  from 10 am - 12 noon

Come along to enjoy a Coffee & Cake and a chat.
Everyone welcome for as little or long a time as you wish.
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This magazine is printed for us by Lenzflair Photography in Crewe 07939 954806

Contacts for Baptisms, Weddings and Funerals etc are as follows
Rev’d Anne Lawson 01270 628864 The Vicarage, Chester Road

Acton, Cheshire, CW5 8LG
  Email revanne@uwclub.net

Parish Office open at the Vicarage - Tuesday & Thursday 9:30 am - 12 Noon
Email:  crosscountryparishes@outlook.com

Licensed Readers Isobel Burnley 624521 reader@marshlane.f2s.com
Ann Nicholas   528273 annnicholas0@gmail.com

St David’s St Oswald’s
Churchwardens

Mr R Nicholas         528273 Mr M Alexander  624404
Mr R Brooks            528278 Mrs I Burnley      624521

Other Parish Office Holders
PCC Secretaries

Mrs H Pope             528755 TBA
PCC Treasurers

Mrs G Ward 01606 554869 Mr D Booth         627277
Organists

Mr R Nicholas        528273 Mr G Heap         620199
Magazine Reps

Mrs Ann Nicholas    528273 Contact the Churchwardens

www.wettenhallchurch.org.uk                           www.worlestonchurch.org.uk
CW7 4DN CW5 6DN

All copy for the next Magazine must be with
 your parish rep or sent to

crosscountryparishesnews@gmail.com
NO LATER THAN

Friday 15th November 2019
For advertising contact Roger on 01270-528273

For missing birthdays on the list or for special birthday
announcements email the editor as for copy or phone Peter on

07939 954806

When you contact one of our advertisers
 please mention that you found them in our magazine




